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  MASS SCHEDULE

Sunday Masses
Saturday 5:10 pm anticipated Mass
Sunday 8:00am, 9:30am, 11:00am,

12:30pm, 5:00pm, 
6:30pm in Spanish; 8:00pm

Weekday Masses
Monday to Friday 7:15am, 8:00am,  

12:10pm, 5:10pm

Saturday 7:15am, 8:00am, 12:10pm

  CONFESSIONS
Monday to Friday 7:45am, 11:45am,

4:45pm
Saturday 7:45am, 11:45am, 4:00 to 5:00pm

  DEVOTIONS & ADORATION     

Sunday Vespers 4:00pm  
Morning Prayer Mon to Sat 8:30am

Rosary  Monday to Saturday
11:40am, 4:40pm

Chaplet of the Divine
Mercy 
Fridays 3:00pm

Prayers to 
God the Father
Tuesdays at 4:00pm

Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament
First Friday 
12:45pm to 5:00pm

 CONTACT INFORMATION

Cathedral Parish Office
Office Email hrc@shaw.ca
Office Address 646 Richards Street, 

Vancouver BC V6B 3A3

Rector Fr. Stanley Galvon
hrc.pastor@shaw.ca

Parish Secretary Angela Burghard
Email hrc@shaw.ca
Office Phone 604-682-6774, ext. 5
Fax 604-331-8406

Pastoral Associate Bertilla Watanabe
Email bertilla_hrc@shaw.ca

READINGS - EPIPHANY OF THE LORD

-First Reading: Isaiah 42.1-7
Here is my chosen servant in whom my soul delights.

-Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 29
R. The Lord will bless his people with peace.

-Second Reading: Act. 10.34-38
The Lord anointed him with the Holy Spirit.

-Gospel: Luke 3.15-16, 21-22
W hen Jesus had been baptized and was praying,

the heaven was opened and the Holy Spirit descended upon him.

WEEKDAY READINGS  - ORDINARY TIME    

Monday January 11 # Weekday
1 Sm 1.1-8 / Mk 1.14-20
Tuesday January 12 # Tuesday
1 Sm 1.9-20 / Mk 1.21-28
Wednesday January 13 # 
Weekday
1 Sm 3.1-20 / Mk 1.29-39
Thursday January 14 # 
Weekday
1 Sm 4.1-11 / Mk 1.40-45 
Friday January 15 # 
Weekday
1 Sm 8.4-22 / Mk 2.1-12
Saturday January 16  # 
Weekday
1 Sm 9.1-19 / Mk 2.13-17
Sunday January 17 # Second Sunday in Ordinary Time
Is 62.1-5 / 1 Cor 12.4-11 / Jn 2.1-11
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DEAR PARISHIONERS and VISITORS:

Sunday Reflection on the Feast of the Baptism of the Lord
When we were growing up, my siblings and I would often ask our
grandmother to tell us stories about our mother when she was
young. We liked listening to our mother tell those same stories
from her perspective. The stories varied in some details, but it
always felt like a veil was lifted on the past and we had some
sense of where we came from along with some insight about our
mother’s personality.
She, of course, did the same thing for my daughters, making them
giggle at the story of my getting into her perfume bottle when I
was three. Such stories connect us with the people we know. Old
friends trade stories of shared experiences; young companions
learn about the world from the stories of their elders and even
from the stories their friends tell them about their lives.

In Acts, Peter appeals to his listeners by telling the story they
know so well. He even appeals to their shared experience as he
says, “You know…” (v. 36). Stories connect us to one another
and open the door to understanding each other a little more and a
little better. In his story, Peter marks the baptism of Jesus as the
beginning of his ministry. Our story in the Christian community
begins with baptism as well. 

Peter records that Jesus went on “doing good and healing all
those oppressed by the devil, for God was with him” (v. 38). What
would the story of our lives after baptism tell people about us?
Would someone like Peter tell people that we went about doing
good and loving God and neighbor?

Mary Katharine Deeley - sundaybulletin@liguori.org

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS

SUNDAY SOCIAL:  Pancake Breakfast will

be served today by the Knights of Columbus

from 9am to 12:30pm. Come and  visit with

fellow parishioners and visitors to the

Cathedral.

Weekly Programs for Adults 50+:

• Bible Sharing will resume Tues. Jan. 19, 10:30 to 11:30am.

• Gentle Chair Yoga will resume Thurs. Jan. 21, 10:30-11:30am.

• For more info,  please  call Shirley 604-879-8295.

Devotional Prayers to God 

the Father: 

Every Tuesday at 4:00pm  

Chaplet of the Divine Mercy: 

Friday at 3:00 pm. 

All are welcome. 

Prayer booklets are provided.

Prayer for the Feast of the 

Baptism of the Lord

Open the heavens Almighty Father, 

and pour out Your spirit upon Your people.

Renew the power of our baptismal 

cleansing and fill us with

zeal for good deeds.

Let us hear Your voice once again, that we

may recognize in Your Beloved Son

our hope in inheriting eternal life.

Grant this through Jesus Christ, 

Your Word made flesh, who lives

and reigns with You in the unity of the

Holy Spirit, in the splendor of  

eternal light, God for ever and ever.

 Amen. 

2016 Envelope Boxes are ready for pickup in the

vestibule of the church. Please check to make sure

your address is correct, and let us know if there is any

change. Please call the office for envelopes if needed.

As an alternative choice - you may consider the

convenience of making your Sunday offerings by Direct

Debit - request a brochure from the parish office. 

2016 SUNDAY MISSALS are for sale at the Gift shop

or  parish office, $3.50 each.

Holy Rosary Cathedral 

2016 Concert Series presents

CANADIAN VIRTUOSO

ORGANIST KEN COWAN

Friday, January 29, 2016 at 8:00pm

Tickets: $25 / Students & Seniors $20

W e welcome one of North America’s finest concert

organists, praised for his dazzling artistry, impeccable

technique and imaginative programming by audiences

and critics alike. For tickets call 604-682-6774, ext. 5 or

email hrc@shaw.ca . 
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Sunday & Holiday Parking for Holy Rosary Cathedral

Holy Rosary Cathedral parishioners get special  rates for

underground parking at 401 West Georgia Saturdays,

Sundays and on selected holidays (except game days &

special events): $3 for two (2) hours or $4 for three (3)

hours. Select  the “Holy Rosary” option at payment 

kiosks  and  use code “1983" to access. Payment by credit

card only. The Parkade is open 8:00am to 12 midnight on

Sundays and Holidays.  Entrance is on Homer St, (across

from post office). Many thanks to Advance Parking  System

for extending this parking privilege to our parish.

PLEASE  REMEMBER  IN YOUR PRAYERS:  Fr. Peter Chiang,
Joan Pan, Diana Marcela Ulloa Ramirez, Antonie Gabriel, Donna
Hossack, Emilsen Calderon, Wendy Vazquez, Ruth Leon Solana,
Maria Rosa Lopez, Julio Esponda Solana, Yvette Simon, Melvyn
Thomas Lee, Julie Sanderson, and all who are ill, recovering
from surgery, and are in need of our prayers.

Week of Prayer for Christian Unity - January 18 to 25

This universal week of prayer encourages Christians of all

denominations to pray together that all may be one, as

Christ desires. For information visit www.weekofprayer.ca 

WHAT’S ON AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE

World Day of Migrants and Refugees 2016   
Pope Francis urges us to do as Jesus did by proclaiming the
good news of hope to all, especially to those in great need. He
says: “The mission of the Church…is thus to love Jesus Christ,
to adore and love him particularly in the poorest and most
abandoned. Mass will be celebrated on Sun, Jan 17, 2016,
3pm at St. Francis  Xavier  Parish in Vancouver  by Archbishop 
Miller, for the 5  year in our Archdiocese.th

Free Luncheon for Seniors: A free hot catered sit-down

lunch will be served 12 noon on the 3  W ednesday of eachrd

month. The next luncheon with live music will be on Wed.

January 20 at St. Andrews-W esley Church Salon, 1018

Nelson, wheelchair access via 1022 Nelson Street.

Spiritual Exercises for Men - Fri, Jan. 29 to Sun, Jan 31,

from 4:30 - 5:30 at Westminster Abbey, Mission.  Join

us for a silent retreat open to men 16 and older. “Spiritual

retreats are particular graces, they are privileged

opportunities, where the soul, separated from the busyness

of daily life, may dispose itself to listen to God, place itself

under the direction of the Holy Spirit, and totally correct

itself to establish the Kingdom of Jesus Christ in it, in order

to love Him and serve Him more. W e give clear preference

to the Ignatian Exercises, received by the St. of Loyola

from the hands of the Blessed Virgin Mary.” Space is

limited so register early at adultfaith@stannsabbotsford.ca

UNIVERSITY MASS IN THE YEAR OF MERCY 

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 5 AT HOLY ROSARY CATHEDRAL

Confessions start at 6:30pm, Mass celebrated by

Archbishop J. Michael Miller begins at 7:00pm.

     WORLD DAY OF THE SICK - FEBRUARY 11, 2016

on the Feast of Our Lady of Lourdes

Mass of Anointing celebrated by Archbishop Miller at 11:00am

at Our Lady of Sorrows Church, 555 Slocan.

Theology of the Body Course 

Come and discover God’s original design for us, our call to

holiness, and our destiny with him in heaven. Instructor: Fr.

Alan Boisclair, BA, MDiv, STL (Marriage and the Family).

· Jan. 11 to April 4, from 7 to 9:15pm at St. Anthony of

Padua Parish, Vancouver

· Jan. 13 to April 6, from 7 to 9:15pm at St. John Paul II

Pastoral Centre, Vancouver

· Early registration with download of class notes (by Jan. 6)

is $75; after $85.

· Early registration with printed notes (by Jan. 6) is $85;

after is $95.

· For those who’ve taken the course before, cost is $25. 

To register, visit www.rcav.org/TOB or call 604-683-0281 ext.

50246 for more info.

Donations to Catholic Charities Men’s Hostel Clothing

Room - The Men's Hostel has a Clothing Room which is used

every day by our guests. There is particular need for new

men’s underwear and new  socks. To donate, please send

items to the Men’s Hostel at 828 Cambie Street, or for more

info please call us at 604-443-3292.

Ordinandi Dinner - During this school year the Archdiocese

celebrates the ordination of four men to the priesthood!

Archbishop Miller invites you to join him and these men for a

dinner celebrating the vibrancy of the priesthood in Vancouver.

Each of the Ordinandi (Latin for ‘those to be ordained’) will

share his story of being called by Jesus to follow Him.

Thursday, Feb. 4, at St. Helen’s Parish, Burnaby. Dinner at

6:30 pm (Doors open at 5:30pm). Cost: $40. All are welcome.

To register, visit www.rcav.org/newpriestsdinner 

Vancouver College Open House  - Vancouver College, a K-

12 Catholic school for boys established by the Christian

Brothers in 1922, is holding its annual Open House for

prospective students and families on Tuesday, Jan. 12, from

6:30-8:30 pm. Schedule: 6:20pm.  All prospective students

and parents assemble in the Alumni Gymnasium; 6:30pm -

Administrative Team Presentation; 7pm - Student-led Tours

and 8pm - Reception in the Cafeteria. 

Men's Breakfast - On Saturday, Jan. 16, from 9am-12pm, St.

James in Abbotsford is hosting a Men's Breakfast. There will

be Mass, a deluxe breakfast, and an inspiring talk by Bishop

Mark Hagemoen, former Vicar General for the Archdiocese of

Vancouver, and now Bishop of Mackenzie-Fort Smith. Tickets

are $15 and can be purchased through the St. James Parish

office at 604-864-8800 before Jan. 11. Don't miss this great

opportunity to gather as men of faith in prayer and fellowship

- 4 -

http://WWW.HOLYROSARYCATHEDRAL.ORG
mailto:graceaka44@yahoo.com
http://www.weekofprayer.ca
http://www.rcav.org/TOB
http://www.rcav.org/newpriestsdinner


JANUARY 10, 2016  BAPTISM OF THE LORD

¡Bienvenidos feligreses de habla hispana 

y visitantes  a la Catedral del Santo Rosario!

Servicios
_ CONFESIONES en Español con el Padre Federico Buttner. 
Mier, Jue y Vier 11:45am y 4:45 pm.  Sábado  - 11:45 am y de 4
a 5 pm. ¡Pregunta por él! 
_ ROSARIO EN ESPAÑOL: Domingos  6:05 pm 
_ EXPOSICION DEL SANTISIMO Primer sábado de cada  mes,
6:30pm. ¡Jesús resucitado te espera!
Misericordia nos da la oportunidad de sentir muy de cerca

su Amor por medio del Vicario de Cristo. ¡ No

desaprovechemos la oportunidad de crecer día a día de

manera integral !_ Participa como voluntario de la tienda de
artículos
 religiosos de la Catedral.  
_Escríbenos a nuestro email:  comunidadhispanahrc@gmail.com
www.facebook.com/comunidadhispanahrc 

Directorio de Coordinatores: 
# Sacerdote: P. Federico Buttner 
# Coro: Adrian Calabuche 
# Lectores: Alex Frias
# Hospitalidad: Vanessa Tapia y Clare McCormick
# Eventos: Vanessa Tapia
# Ministros Ext. de Comunión: Julio Longoria 
# Apoyo Gral. a la Com. de Base: Edna Gpe. Diaz

                                      + + + + + 

Tú eres mi Hijo, el predilecto; en ti me complazco.

Esta manifestación de Dios tiene lugar después de que

Jesús fue bautizado. El bautismo en agua no es otra cosa

sino la ocasión para la revelación que va a tener lugar a

continuación. Lucas hace notar que Jesús estaba en

oración. A lo largo de todo su evangelio, este evangelista se

complacerá en presentar a Jesús orando a su Padre. " Se

abrió el cielo ", esta expresión equivale al " rasgarse de los

cielos " que encontramos en Marcos (Mc 1,10) y que

recuerda la frase de Isaías: " ¡ Ah, si rasgaras los cielos y

descendieras ! "  (Isaías 63,19). El " abrirse de los cielos "

es una imagen que significa una revelación de parte de

Dios, y una comunicación entre la tierra y el cielo.

Génesis

El 9 de Enero del 2016 reanudamos nuestro taller de

Lectura Bíblica. Se lleva a cabo en uno de los salones del

hall de la Catedral de Ntra. Sra. del Sto. Rosario, el

segundo y cuarto Sábado de cada mes de 3:00 a 5:00 p.m.

¡ Todo mundo es bienvenido ! No te preocupes si no tienes

la menor idea de como empezar, ni tampoco te preocupe el

que no tengas Biblia pues nosotros te la facilitaremos.

Acompáñanos a explorar precisamente el Evangelio de San

Lucas, aprendamos juntos y disfrutemos en comunidad

conocer mejor la Carta de Amor de Dios a la humanidad.

Hora Santa

Los primeros Sábados del cada mes tenemos la

oportunidad de platicar Cara a cara con el Amor de los

amores. Aparta en tu calendario esta fecha pues Cristo te

espera para disfrutar de la adoración que le brindamos.

Incluimos las intenciones de S.S. el Papa Francisco por la

Iglesia y las personales. Se lleva a cabo en la Catedral de

Ntra. Sra. del Sto. Rosario a las 6:30 p.m. 

† MUSIC  NOTES  † 

Cathedral Organist & Music Director  

Denis Bédard 604-322-5995

Assistant Organist/Music Administrator

Catherine W alsh 604-222-8072  

Music Programme for the 11:00 am Mass 

Sunday, January 10, 2016

Organist: Catherine Walsh

Kyrie, Sanctus, Agnus Dei:   

Missa Brevis II - D. BÉDARD

Offertory: 

Laudate Nomen Domini (Quartet) - C. TYE

Communion:

1. Panis Angelicus  (Quartet) - F. LAMBILOTTE

2. O Sacred Feast (Quartet) - H. W ILLAN

         † † † † † † † † † † † 

      Music Preview for January 17,  2016

Cantate Domino - C. H. RINCK

O Sacrum Convivium - G. CROCE

Organ music by C. FRANCK & L. VIERNE

University Mass in the Year of Mercy - Archbishop J.

Michael Miller, CSB invites all post-secondary students,

faculty, and staff including their families to a Mass at Holy

Rosary Cathedral on Fri, Feb. 5 at 7:30pm. Confessions will

be held at 6:30pm and a reception will take place after Mass

in the hall. More info can be found through your Campus

Chaplaincy, Catholic Student Club or online at

www.rcav.org/universitymass

A Word from Pope Francis

from his Homily on the feast of the

Baptism of the Lord, January 12, 2015

“And from that day forward up until today,

this has been an uninterrupted chain: they

baptized their children and their children

their own, and those children.... Such is

the chain of faith!”

ADVERTISING OPPORTUNITY!!  

THANK YOU to our current advertisers and all of our

parishioners and visitors who frequent their

businesses.  If you or your company are interested in

placing an ad on the back of the Holy Rosary Cathedral

Bulletin  please contact Max Madrussan for information

at 778-899-6388 or email

  mmadrussan@cancommedia.com.
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PARISH LIFE

Baptisms -      Sundays at 2:00pm. Preparation classes are held
on the second Saturday of each month. Please contact the parish
office to find out more.
Marriages -     Appointments should be made at least six months
in advance. Couples please contact the Parish Office for
information.
Altar Servers -  The Cathedral has a team of dedicated servers
who are scheduled to help at specific Masses. Help is needed at
weekday Masses too. Contact: Bertilla Watanabe 604-682-6774
ext. 6
Cathedral Bell Ringers - A skilled and dedicated team of bell
ringers rings our eight bells by hand. New ringers, experienced or
not, are welcome always. Practices are held on Tuesdays at 7:30
pm. Visit www.vscr.ca  Email: hrc@shaw.ca
Cathedral Gift Shop -The Gift Shop aims to be open before & after
the noon & evening weekday Masses, as well as Sunday morning
& evening Masses, and is staffed by a crew of dedicated ladies.
Thank you for your support.
Catholic Women’s League  - The CWL is rooted in gospel values
and calls its members to holiness through service. They organize
and support a wide range of spiritual and social events in the parish
and diocese and good works in the community at large. We meet
in Rosary Hall on the third Thursday of each month at 6:00 pm.
Women of all ages are welcome. Contact: Sarah Parry at
sarahisobelparry@gmail.com 
Church Care & Cleaning - The sanctuary is given a thorough
cleaning every Tuesday morning, 9 - 11am, and on the last
Saturday of each month. More hands are always welcome. Contact
the parish office at hrc@shaw.ca 
Choirs -  Three choirs offer a variety of music repertoires to enrich
our prayer and worship experience. If you would like share your
talents, find out which of our choirs is right for you. Contact:
Catherine Walsh 604-222-8072 
Development & Peace - D & P is the official international
development organization of Catholic Church in Canada. It helps
the world's poor and disadvantaged by advocating policy change
in government and corporations and by donating time and money
to support development efforts. Contact Bertilla Watanabe: Email:
bertilla_hrc@shaw.ca
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion - If you are a
regular at the parish and live by the principles of a faith-filled
Catholic, this ministry may be your calling. Lay members help with
the distribution of the Eucharist when additional help is required.  
       Contact: Shirley Wang 604-879-8295
Handmaids of the Lord - This is  an all-women ministry of the
Couples for Christ. It aims to provide Christian pastoral support for
personal renewal. By sharing in the gifts of the Holy Spirit, the
members grow as witnesses to the faith through continuing
conversion, service and evangelization work. Contact: Grace
Inonog,  Email: graceaka44@yahoo.com
Hispanic Community - The weekly Spanish Mass now caters to
the Spanish-speaking community in our parish. The Genesis Group
reaches out to young adults within this community. If you would like
to serve as an usher, lector or in any other way please let us know.
comunidadhispanahrc@gmail.com ,
www.facebook.com/comunidadhispanahrc
50+ and Seniors  - If you are 50 and older, join this group for a
range of activities - Bible Sharing on Tuesdays 10:30 -11:30am,
Gentle Chair Yoga on Thursdays 10:30-11:30am as well as short
excursions and lunch gatherings. Contact Shirley Wang at 604-
879-8295.

STEWARDSHIP IN OUR PARISH

Stewardship Profile of the Week 

Norminda 

Has been coming to the cathedral for 7

years.

Serves with the Legion of Mary.

Motto: “ God loves a cheerful giver.”

Thanks, Norminda, for your missionary

service, leadership, and kindness.

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION 

In today’s reading from the Gospel of Luke we hear the

proclamation of the baptism of Jesus with “all the people.”

Indeed, “heaven was opened,” and the Father announced his

special favour. W henever we partake of the body and blood of

Christ, heed his call in our daily lives, share his Good News,

become instruments of his transforming justice and peace,

heaven is opened to us, and through the Holy Spirit, the Lord

announces his special favour on us as well. A good

stewardship reflection this week might be this: How, or in what 

ways, have we personally experienced God’s special favour in

our l ives?
 www.catholicstewardship.org

PARISH LIFE continued.....

Knights of Columbus - The K of C a fraternal benefit society
founded on the principles of charity, unity and fraternity. Fellowship
is promoted among members and their families through educational
and charitable and social welfare works. Contact: Grand Knight
Sean Fox, 604-608-1326. Email: seanfox@shaw.ca or Deputy
Grand Knight James Faulkner baldeagle88@hotmail.com  

Legion of Mary - This is  a well-established organization in the
parish. The women and men of the Legion serve in all areas of
parish life as greeters, ushers and prayer leaders. They also make
house visits to visit the sick, pray the rosary and evangelize. A
number of praesidia meet during the week in the Parish hall.
Contact: Rufina Armandiz, 604-325-9921 or the Parish Office.

Lectors -  The sacramental celebration of the Word of God is a
proclamation which must enlighten the minds of the listeners and
inspire them in the journey towards God. New lectors are welcome.
Attendance at a Lector’s Workshop is compulsory. Contact: David
Cuan,  Davidacuan@gmail.com.
Project Advance - Project Advance is an annual diocesan appeal
beginning in Spring. If you can help at the launch and follow-up, it
would certainly be appreciated. Contact: Bertilla Watanabe 
Email: bertilla_hrc@shaw.ca
RCIA - (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) Classes are held on
Tuesday evenings from  Sept. to May, 7:00 - 9:00 pm at Holy Rosary
Hall, 650 Richards St. Call the office for info and registration.
Ushers & Greeters - Help is needed to distribute bulletins, take up the
collection, welcome all who come to Mass and generally be ready to
serve with a smi le! Contact: Gi lda Penfold, Emai l :
gilda9488@gmail.com
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